Notes of the Friends of Darwen Cemetery’s 1st Annual General Meeting held on Wednesday 23 March at 7.00pm at Bolton Road United Reformed Church.
Present:  Colin Briggs, Pauline and Liam Dargan, Diane Davies, Tony Foster, Rose France, Sarah France, Patricia Hancock, Harold and Christine Heys, Anne and David Hull, Mik Ince, Rosemary and Len Jackson, Anne Lamont, Jill Marr, Pat O’Reilly, Susan Riding, Maureen Roberts, Malcolm Ross, David Shorrock, Anne Stokes, Diane Walsh, Jayne Waring, June Taylor, Hilary Torpey, Lesley Leah, Fran Crawford, J W Watson, Lena Talbot
1. Welcome/opening remarks by Pat O’Reilly, Deputy Chair.
2. Apologies:  Paul Dargan, John East, Chair, Brent Stevenson, Jake Berry MP, Maggie Simms, Jamie Haddow
3. Presentation of the Chair’s Annual Report given by the Deputy Chair, Pat O’Reilly.  The Chair, John East was unable to attend due to unscheduled surgery.  The report was accompanied by a powerpoint presentation prepared by Liam Dargan.  Hard copies of the report were unavailable at the meeting due to the absence of the Chair but would be available shortly on FODC website or from the Secretary.
4. Adoption of Annual Report.
· Adoption of the report was proposed by Diane Davies and seconded by Jayne Waring.  The vote for adopting the report was unanimous.

5. Presentation of Accounts (Treasurer)

Diane Walsh, the current Treasurer, present the accounts and assets up to our year end of 31 December 2010.  These were prepared by the then Treasurer, Brent Stevenson and have been audited by Diane Walsh.
6. Adoption of Accounts

· Adoption of the Accounts was proposed by Harold Heys and seconded by Jayne Waring and the vote for was unanimous.

7. Appointment of Auditors

· It was noted that Teresa Taylor, who works in the Accounts Department of Brent Stevenson’s Memorials is willing to become Auditor for the year 2011.
8. Election of Management Committee

The following members have agreed to stand as Committee Members for the coming year.
Nominees for the Management Committee

	Name
	Proposed by
	Seconded by
	Officer/Trustee

	1.John East
	Rosemary Jackson
	Len Jackson
	Chair

	2.Rosemary Jackson
	Tony Foster
	Harold Heys
	Secretary

	3.Paul Dargan
	Pat O’Reilly
	Len Jackson
	Website and Working Party

	4.Pat O’Reilly
	Lena Talbot
	Harold Heys
	Deputy Chair Working Party and RBL liaison

	5.Tony Foster
	Adam Turner
	Mik Ince
	Research and Family History

	6.Jill Marr
	John East
	Diane Davies
	Fundraising

	7.Diane Walsh
	Jill Marr
	Rosemary Jackson
	Treasurer

	8.Diane Davies
	Paul Dargan
	David Shorrock
	School liaison and Adopt a War Grave

	9.Lena Talbot
	Diane Walsh
	Diane Davies
	Fundraising events

	10.Adam Turner
	Diane Davies
	Mik Ince
	DACA


Members were asked to second these nominations and then after consultation voted for all nominees on block.  The vote for was carried unanimously.
9. Items to be put to AGM

· Constitution

The secretary explained why we wanted to adopt a new constitution.  FODC hope to become a registered charity and so we need a constitution that meets the criteria of the Charities Commission.  The Secretary has used a model constitution taken from the Charities Commission website and modified to suit our needs.  We now have Rules for the day-to-day running of the organisation.

· Adoption of new Constitution

A vote was taken on adopting the new constitution and the vote was unanimous.

10. Launch of 150th Anniversary events

Tony Foster spoke about the events being organised for the 150th Anniversary of the opening of the cemetery.
· 2 June at 6.00pm – section B.  The Mayor is to unveil a memorial plaque to the first person buried in the cemetery, a young child buried in an unmarked grave.  A suggestion was made that we hold a short religious service and blessing.  This idea will be taken to the Management Committee.

· 2 June at 7.30 – a celebration meal at the Whitehall Hotel.  The cost will be around £12.50 - £15.  Any profits will go back into FODC funds.  Members were asked to register an interest by signing a sheet.  Further details would be sent out later.

· 11 June – there will be a conducted walk round the cemetery showing other important people’s graves.  Hope to have a youth drama group role playing the characters.

· 18 June – a 3 week exhibition in Darwen Library outlining the history of the cemetery and also the work of FODC.  Tony Foster has located the plans of the 1861 cemetery and hopes to have these on display as part of the exhibition.

· 25 June – Lena Talbot is arranging a Family Fun Night at the Bolton Road United Reformed Church.  There will be a DJ, games, possibly fancy dress and a talent contest, and a potato pie supper.  Tickets will be available nearer the time and will be around £5 for adults.

· Darwen Civic Society Photographic Competition will hold an exhibition prior to FODCs of some of the photographs.  This year’s competition is a joint project with FODC and the theme is Darwen Cemeteries.

11. Any other business

· Harold Heys asked if all the Awards for All money were needed for the Nature Memorial Garden.  It was explained that the £10,000 was ring-fenced for specific projects such as the garden, the 150th Anniversary, volunteer training etc.

· Harold Heys complained about the use of Chair and Deputy Chair in the constitution.  The Management Committee had decided these terms to come in line with terminology used in the Charities Commissions model constitution.

· Diane Davies thanked Hilary Torpey, Head of Darwen Vale High School for attending and for her interest and that of the school in the work of FODC.

· Jayne Waring told the meeting how proud she was to be part of the group and proud of what the group was trying to achieve.
12. Time and date of next public meeting

· The next public meeting will be on 22nd June 2011 – details will be circulated in due course.  The next working party will be next Saturday, 26 March at 10.00am.

